
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

August 2016 
Bandera United Methodist Church 

Dear Friends! Greetings to you all!    
                            I hope your summer has been filled with good times and good  friends.              

                    I first want to say how proud I am of Bandera UMC and for all that      
     continues to happen at ou r church when most churches find it easier to 

just close down.  The prevailing thought is that ñnobody comes to churchò in the summer 
anyway, so it has been commonplace for programming and in some cases, even for 

worship services to scale back or cease alt ogether.  I think we are proving that it doesnôt 
have to be this way.  Our worship participation continues to be very strong, Sunday 

morning small groups are meeting in full classrooms, our campus has been flooded with 
youth from all over the conference an d Louisiana for the UMARMY mission to Bandera a 

couple of weeks ago.  Choirs have started back up, Vacation Bible School is happening this 
week and preparations are being made for Wednesday evenings to kick back off in a few 

weeks.  Things continue to move  along very well at Bandera UMC and I thank you all for 
your faithfulness to Godôs kingdom through your prayers, your presence, your gifts, your 

service and your witness.  
This past Friday evening, July 22, BUMC held an ecumenical service of lament and pray er 

to address the tragedy of violence that is plaguing our nation and our world at this time.  

People are weary from the onslaught of repeated stories of mass shootings, bombings, 
terrorist attacks, innocent lives being mowed down and potential and possibi lity being 

snuffed out with absolute no regard for the sanctity of human life at all.  Sick and twisted 
ideologies are being thrust upon the national consciousness and leadership is lacking.  It is 

a difficult time in our world, but it is not a world witho ut hope or promise.  As my good 
friend and colleague Rev. Celia Halfacre shared with us, it is up to us to reflect the body of 

Christ in this time.  It is up to us to be the hands and heart and feet and mouthpiece to the 
love and saving grace of Jesus Chri st to our hurting and broken and sin sick nation and 

world.  
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 It is up to us to do something about all that is going on in our nation and in 

our world and even in our lives.    
Our service had a respectable number of faithful folks who came and prayed 

and shared in holy communion and who pledged to not leave the sanctuary 
without a purpose in making the world a better place ï even if it is just our 

little corner of it.  It was however, a far cry from an ecumenical gathering.  
With the exception of about 4 persons in attendance, all our worshippers 

were from BUMC. Maybe it was the timing.  Maybe it is the proverbial 
ñsummer slumpò which gets blamed for so many things in the churches ï 

less people in worship, financial giving going down, programming stopping -   
but I ôm going to say (and probably get in trouble for saying it) that I think 

the problem in our gathering is a deeper problem with our churches in town.   
When I came in the summer of 2014, one of the first things I inquired about 

was the local ministerial all iance.  Much to my dismay, I discovered rather 
quickly the local ministerial alliance itself is broken, nonfunctioning and a far 

cry from an alliance.  I had been told there had been a big uproar a few 

years ago among some pastors and many churches had pul led out and no 
longer considered themselves a part of the Bandera County Christian 

Fellowship (which was originally organized by Bandera United Methodist 
Church a bout 30 years ago or longer).  My response at the time was to go 

along with the flow and I cho se not to be a part of the BCCF.  Our sister 
liturgical churches, Grace Lutheran, St. Christopherôs Episcopal, Lakehills 

UMC, St. Stanislausôs Catholic and BUMC set up an alternate ministerial 
alliance and we have come together on several occasions to purs ue causes 

and share our commonality in Bandera and the surrounding area.  As we 
began to conclude our ñecumenicalò service last night, I  was convicted of 

the hypocrisy of asking folks to come together and make a difference in our 
world, if our churches ar e unwilling to do the very same thing.  It doesnôt 

make sense to me any  longer. If we all say we represent the body of Christ;  
if we all say we serve the same God; if we all say we are in this together, 

then why arenôt we? Why do we continue to separate ourselves and mark 

out our territory like it is some conquest?   
 

Why do we compete against each other instead of working with each other 
to make our community and our nation and our world a better place to live 

and work and have our being?  I challenged eve ry person at the ecumenical 
gathering to not leave this place having said our prayers, having sung our 

songs and having shared in holy communion and then just wait for the next 
tragedy to happen ï because it will, it seems to always happen.  But maybe, 

just maybe it doesnôt have to if Godôs people ï ALL of Godôs people get up, 
get out and do something about the sin and evil that plagues us all.  I 

cannot and will not ask people to do something that I am not willing to do 
myself ï that is why Cathy and I ple dge our time and our resources and our 

financial contributions to Godôs kingdom just like the rest of you.  Therefore, 



I publically pledged that my task before the summer is over is to be the one 

who reaches out to our fellow sisters and brothers in our faith communities 
and make the offer to come together in true ecumenical fashion to once 

again begin working together to bring the light and love of Christ to our 
broken and hurting world.  I feel very strongly that our churches must lead 

the way in this m atter and must be in the forefront of hope and promise if 
we are going to see any real change in the way things are.  The churches 

together must be representative of the whole body of Christ and what the 
whole body of Christ is called to be about ï to shin e light in the darkness 

and be a beacon on a hill.  I believe Jesus prayed for all believer in John 17.  
Itôs not just a Methodist, or a Baptist, or a Catholic or an Episcopalian thing.  

It is a God thing and Godôs people must do this together. 
I ask for y our support through your prayers and your collective wisdom and 

I expect you to hold me accountable to this task before me.  It is high time 
our churches put aside petty differences and put the lack of cooperation 

behind us, and begin working as one to mak e real and positive change 

happen together.  It is high time we rise to the full height of our 
commonality and do the right thing together for all those in our community 

because that is who we were created to be and that is who God is depending 
upon to do His work in the world today.  Let us come together in true 

Christian unity and in the spirit of ecumenical love and harmony so we may 
all keep our pledge to make our world a little bit better today than it was 

yesterday.  I look forward to continuing to wa lk alongside you all in the 
coming days, weeks and months.  See you in church!  

  
With much grace and peace,  

  
  

  Larry  
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Stewardship, Yes itôs about money! But it can be like eating a peaché..  

  

  

   

And as I sit here eating a Fredericksburg Peach I marvel at the amount of flavor and 

goodness that spills out of my mouth and down my chin and I think that we should 

all be more like that peach.   Sweet inside and filled to overflowing. As members of 

the congregation o f the Bandera United Methodist Church we all pledge to support 

our Church through prayers, presence, service and witness. We also promise to be 

generous givers and sometimes we are called to go above and beyond. And when 

we do we become like that delicious  peach, overflowing with goodness and 

generosity. ŗFreely, freely you have receivedŏfreely, freely giveŘ. ŖLarry Scott 

  

              Your Education Team    

 

 Renewal, rekindling, revitalization, replenishment, restoration, regeneration, repair - -  

as you can see, the Thesaurus was used to find just a few of the many words that 

describe the purpose, the joy, and the personal benefit of Christian education.  We are 

living in troubling times.  However , for everyone --  young children, older students as 

well as adults, a Christian education class is a safe and supportive environment in which 

to consider how to navigate this world in which we live.  At this time both the 

Kindergarten ð Grade Two and the Grade Three ð Grade Five classes are studying the 

fruits of the spirit.   Remember the fruits?  Love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, 

goodness, gentleness, faithfulness and self- control  (Galatians 5:22-23).  So while not 

addressing world problems directly, these children are learning ways in which they can 

make their individual worlds a better place.  (Just imagine a world in which everyone 

chose to live by the spiritó and to òkeep in step with the spiritó!)  The older students and 

adult classes may, on occasion, talk directly about the issues of the day. If and when that         

happens, what better place to consider our God-given responsibilities in this difficult     

world. Weõve had excellent attendance this summer even with vacations and family 

events. We look forward to an active Fall.  We move forward to our 150 goal. We are 

blessed.            ñ-Jean Darling 
  

 



Here is the first picture of a shirtless Myles with a big grin on his face 
saying thank you for the kind words and the gift cards!  I wanted to post it 
on Facebook but it wouldn't cooperate.  Thank you all again from the 
bottom of my heart. Steve and Nicki are very grateful.    ð
Sharon Anderwald and family 
  

A School Supply Drive is underway for Middle School   
students grades 6-8. We are partnering with Helping Hands to get the 
school supplies needed for 25 students.  You can pick up a child at the 
school bus in the back of  
the sanctuary,  or you can make a monetary donation to the churchðmark 
it school supply drive. Thanks for your support of the children in our 
community. 
  

A School Supply Drive is underway for Middle School   
students grades 6-8. We are partnering with Helping 
Hands to get the school supplies needed for 25 
students.  You can pick up a child at the school bus in 
the back of the sanctuary,  or you can make a monetary 
donation to the churchðmark it school supply drive. 
Thanks for your support of the children in our 
community. 



Set Apart: Holy Habits of Prophets and Kings 
Your furniture isnôt solid gold nor have you seen a fiery chariot, but youôre not unlike 
some of the kings and prophets in 1 and 2 Kings. Although they were set apart by God, 
they didnôt have all the answers. They struggled. They made big-time mistakes. But they 
grew in their faith through spiritual practices even while carrying out Godôs calling on 
earth. This six-week study examines the holy habits of six kings and prophets who were 
set apart by their close walk with God. Each week youôll study the story of one intriguing 
character, discuss Godôs unique purpose for his life, and learn about his particular 
spiritual discipline. Then youôll explore how that timeless spiritual practice can draw you 
closer to God, helping you fulfill Godôs purpose for your life. The Participant Book 
contains five daily readings per week, each including Scripture, reflective teaching 
material with questions. Each of these characters was trying to follow God while 
carrying out his calling on earth. As we consider their example, we will discover that 
even prophets and kings struggled and grew in their faith through spiritual practices, 
and we will learn how to follow Godôs unique purposes for us in 
His Kingdom.  The Bible Study is open to all and will start on  
Wednesday, September 7th at 6:30 pm in the church library.  
The participant books are $11 each and you can give your money 
to Cheryl in the church office by Monday, August 22nd so we have 
enough time to order the books. If you have any questions, please 
contact the Bible study facilitator, Cathy McRorey at 830-328-1096  
or cathy.mcrorey@yahoo.com 
 
 

 
 

On August 21st we will celebrate a new school year by presenting  

Bibles t o those children going into kindergarten and 3rd.  All children 

will move up into their new Sunday school classes, too!  

Make sure you bring your backpacks to chu r ch as well so we can say a 

special blessing over them and you too, for a wonderful new school  year.  
  

We are collecting  

peanut butter and  

jelly  for the month of  

August  for Helping Hands  
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